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Early Morning Shooting Update 
 

Date/Time:   09/17/2023 / 1:01 a.m.  
Location:      12300 Tierra Inca 

 
Victim 1:  Eliel Omar Bultron Hernandez, 19-year-old El Paso TX Resident 
                 (Deceased) 
Victim 2:  18-year-old male, Socorro TX Resident (Injured) 
Victim 3:  19-year-old male, El Paso TX Resident (Injured) 
Victim 4:  16-year-old male, El Paso TX Resident (Injured) 
Victim 5:  Julia Worthington, 14-year-old, El Paso TX Resident 
                 (Deceased) 
 
2nd Update:  On November 16th, 2023 a warrant was obtained for Angel Avila 
(18-year-old) for Capital Murder with a bond of $2,000,000 signed by Judge 
Aun.  Avila was subsequently arrested by the US Marshals Service Lone Star 
Fugitive Task Force and booked into the El Paso County Detention Facility.   
 
Update - The El Paso Police Department has identified Julia Worthington a 
14-year-old female and Eliel Omar Bultron Hernandez a 19-year-old male as 
victims from the shooting that occurred on September 17th, 2023. Julia 
Worthington, had been hospitalized since the incident and died yesterday 
from the injuries sustained during the shooting.  The investigation aimed to 
identify the rental platform used for the property in question, and after 
thorough examination, Vrbo emerged as the provider. This new information 
adds another layer to the ongoing investigation, potentially impacting the 
scope of inquiries and potential leads.  This case is being investigated as a 
Capital Murder and the El Paso Police Department urges anyone with 
information to please come forward by contacting Crimes Against Persons 
detectives at 915-212-4040 or Crime Stoppers of El Paso at 915-566-8477 
(TIPS) to remain anonymous. Our thoughts go out to the families and loved 
ones during this difficult time. The El Paso Police Department stands together 
in support and solidarity, offering condolences to all those affected by this 
senseless act of violence.   
 
El Paso, Texas – On September 17th, 2023, at approximately 1:01 a.m., 
officers from the El Paso Police Department responded to reports of a 
shooting at the 12300 block of Tierra Inca. Upon arrival, officers discovered 
multiple individuals with gunshot wounds.  A 19-year-old male victim 
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succumbed to his injuries after being transported to a local hospital. The El 
Paso Police Department's Crimes Against Persons Detectives arrived to the 
scene to initiate a thorough investigation.  Preliminary findings indicate that 
the residence where the incident took place was rented as an Airbnb by high 
school students for a Montwood High School homecoming after-party.  
 
The El Paso Police Department is actively pursuing all leads and urges 
anyone with information to come forward. Individuals can provide information 
by calling the non-emergency line at 915-832-4400 or contacting Crime 
Stoppers of El Paso at 915-566-8477 (TIPS) to remain anonymous. 
As the investigation progresses, the El Paso Police Department remains 
committed to ensuring the safety and well-being of the community. Updates 
will be provided as new information becomes available. 
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